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Hi all, 

We hope that this newsletter finds you well.  As usual, we have had a crack-

ing few months of exciting work for the Hope Katolo Nursery School.  Leanne 

and I have been busy fundraising here in Australia, with the help of some 

amazing, self-less and generous supporters of the school.  Georgina, the 

staff and kids in Kenya have also had a very busy few months, made a little 

more complicated by a long-ish dry season that justified every last cent that 

was spent on the several water tanks.   

 

Update from Kenya 
You were no doubt alarmed to read in our last newsletter that 15% of the children attending the nursery school are HIV+ and a further 

20% are either suspected of being HIV+ or their immediate family has been diagnosed.  Ten percent of the children attending the 

nursery school are total orphans, most often due to AIDS related illness.  The good news is that Georgina and the staff at the nursery 

school came up with a great suggestion of a sick bay, to make sure that these children are able to continue to attend the school and 

access the much-needed feeding program, but rest as required. It is with huge thanks to Forest Hill Rotary, the work on the sick bay 

is now completed and it is being equipped with basic amenities.  

Thanks also to Forest Hill for hosting Melanie at another inspiring and fun evening on the 1st of May.  



Staff letter 
Hi Melanie and Leanne, 

I hope you can remember me way from your second visit when you came and found me 

handling middle class thou i was just from  High school, 

My names are Chestine  Omondi  from katolo community, I now handle middle class and 

i enjoy my work very much with the support you give us 

 I overheard madam Georgina requesting some of our two staffs members to say and 

put down their experiences of the school and i got interested , I hope there is nothing 

wrong if I say hallow to you all, and to inform you that i am very cormfortable and really 

wish you people would came and meet us again one day , so that we can have a chat 

and thank you guys personally 

I did not have much to say ,but to appreciate your effort especially you two who coordi-

nate meetings and activities in Australia that raise money towards the school,  Be 

blessed abundantly Yours in service,  

Chestine  Omondi 

 

The staff at Lort Smith have been tireless again with their support of the 

HKNS.  They are always coming up with more and more creative ways to 

make money for the nursery school (usually involving food).  

Congratulations to Amanda for winning the Lort Smith Hope Katolo Easter 

Hamper!!  

Thanks to Dana, Joe, Jenny and Adelle for making this fundraiser a huge 

success.   

It raised $566 for Hope Katolo Nursery School. 

Olive Oil 
We continue to sell the delicious Hope Katolo labelled Cockatoo Grove extra virgin olive oil as a fundraiser 
for the nursery school.  Pick your 500mL bottle up for just $12.  Contact us at hopekatolo@hotmail.com if 
you would like to order some. 

mailto:hopekatolo@hotmail.com


Albert Park Rotary Talk and International Women’s Day Breakfast  

 

In March this year, Leanne and Melanie were so thrilled to host a stall at the 

Rotary International Women’s Day Breakfast at Crown Palladium.  We mixed 

with Rotary and Melbourne royalty, shared the story of the nursery school 

and sold some delicious Hope Katolo olive oil supplied by Cockatoo Grove.  

What an experience! Thanks so much to Jeremy Hope from Albert Park Ro-

tary for organising this for us. 

EntertainmentBooks 

We are selling Entertainment books and Digital Memberships again this year.   
 
Books and memberships are $70 this year.  
 

To order your book or your Digital Membership securely online or visit www.entbook.com.au/193403w 

 

Otherwise you can contact us on hopekatolo@hotmail.com 

Thanks to all the staff at Lort Smith who supported our first Baked Potato Day 

fundraiser . Over $400 was raised thanks to the hard work of many. A big thank 

you to Lisa, Adelle and Tracy for bringing delicious toppings. Thanks too to Da-

na for serving the hungry staff and to Jenny for supplying and then baking 50 

potatoes in her oven at home.  

 

 

In addition, we had a wonderful night being hosted by Albert Park 

Rotary Club in April.  We are still talking about the amazing views that 

this club enjoys every week at their meeting.  Some members of the 

club have been personally incredibly generous and the club as a 

whole has also been extremely supportive of the school.  We are 

most grateful and are currently investigating some exciting future pro-

jects that can make best use of the funds.  Thanks again to Jeremy 

for inviting us on behalf of the club. 
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